TOWN OF GREENWOOD
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
September 11, 2024

The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman Mitchell Peters
at 7:01 PM. All members present.

Minutes - Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Sup. Michael Wudi and
seconded by Sup. Travis Fuchs to accept the minutes of the August meeting. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report/Pay Bills — A motion was made by Wudi to pay the bills and accept the treasurer’s
report. Second by Fuchs. Motion passed.

Public Input — None.

Road Updates — The project on River Road is close to finishing. Once the project is signed off by the
DNR, we will be able to submit the paperwork to the State for flood damage reimbursement. Dirt was
delivered from the Town of Rib Lake to the area on Brehm Avenue that needed to be filled in. All that we
had to pay for was the trucking for one truck. Kurt finished replacing the culverts. The old culverts were
still in decent shape (other than the ends). It was decided to charge $50-$100 to any town resident who
may be interested.

Other Business — Travis did some research on an enclosed trailer to replace the recycling trailer. He
found a trailer at Kings Trailers out of Wausau. A 5x10 is $3799 and a 6x12 is $3999 brand new. He has
been watching for used trailers; there have been some good deals online but they need to be acted on
quickly. The thought was to sell the old one to recoup some of the cost. Mike motions to purchase a 6x12
trailer new. Travis seconds. Motion passed. Travis will go pick it up.

Jill received an email from Frontier Communications asking for a town representative to sign a consent
letter to bury some cable on Brehm Avenue to accommodate a residence on that road. Mitch signed the
consent letter. Jill will email it back to the rep at Frontier.

A motion was made by Mike, seconded by Travis to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM. Next meeting to be
held on October 14, 2029, 2024. Meeting adjourned.

Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk



